AVHOA 2014 Annual Meeting Minutes
           October 28, 2014
Facilitator:  Shane VanOosten    Time Keeper:  Ute Chilcote      Recorder:  Bryan McGaha
Call to Order  (Shane)  at 7:1000132013
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9 Households in attendance:  McGaha, VanOosten, Wilson, Peterson, Reed, Reagan, Harshman, Forrest and Chilcote.
Motion by Ray Harshman to set aside the quorum for the annual meeting.  2nd by John Reagan.  Unanimous vote of acceptance.  

Motion to accept last years’ minutes made.  Motion passed unanimously.

Committee Reports:

President:  Shane VanOosten gave a summary of the events and issues of the past year including a brief update with Hilltop Plaza.  There is a rumor that an OnCue station will built.  Ray added that the property sold and we need to confirm if a wall is going to be constructed.  Ray said he had some documentation and a draft for the board to sign.  He also stated  that the Covenants Amendments still have not passed.  He said there were no major updates with Mercy Hospital.     

Vice President:  Kevin Wilson gave an update on landscaping activity by Raul Esparza, who has been with us since 2011.  Raul charges $5,800 p/yr ($483 p/month).  There is a tree hanging over the fence on 15th.  Raul will trim and also take care of sprinkler repair for $755.  
Secretary:  Bryan McGaha gave updates on the website and web traffic stats, directory information, and neighborhood correspondence.  The neighborhood garage sale will be planned for spring 2015.  Very little email correspondence over the past year (mainly lost pets and neighbors needing password to the AVHOA Directory.  The Directory will be updated before the end of the year. 
Treasurer:  Ute Chilcote gave a summary of the budget and the current state of the finances of the neighborhood.  Dues were discussed and everyone voted to keep them at $200.00.  Out of 90 homes, 5 homes have not paid their dues to date.  4 of them have a lien assessed.  1 will pay double this year.  Ute announced we had $9125.30 in the bank.  She said we had no great expenses.  She said water consumption at the front was high.  Raul check the meters and found a water leak problem.  We turned the water off until we did fall flower planting.  We have been doing manual watering.  Raul is going to look into it tomorrow.    
Social Committee (chairman needed - Bryan will coordinate/notify everyone for time being).  

· Holiday decoration contest - Group agreed to forego the contest & just donate to firemen.

· Ice Cream Social - Did not conduct one this year.     

· Progressive Dinner - Did not conduct one this year.
· Bryan discussed the annual garage sale event.  We discussed doing it next Spring.
· Summer Cookout - Everybody agreed to do it in April or May of next year.

· Christmas Party - We will send out an email and post to website for interest.

Community Outreach Committee 

· The group decided that we would donate $200 to the firefighters again this year.
Neighborhood Watch Committee
· (chairman needed) – Group discussion about safety.  No major issues this year.
Architectural Review Committee
· Shane Van Oosten - Chuck Peterson said we need to ensure roof replacement by residents follows covenants and people notify David Hornbeek.  We also need to remind residents about sheds too.  We will send out email communication to residents.
Committees Needing a Chairman:

· Social Committees - Bryan volunteered to lead any Social events.  Still searching for other volunteers.
Old Business:
· AVHOA Website Update - no major updates were given.  Business as usual.
· Raul Landscaping Contract – Raul is still on contract.
· Mercy Hospital Update - Shane gave brief update.  No major concerns.
· Hilltop Plaza - Shane discussed new OnCue station going in (details above).

New Business

· Dues were voted on to stay at $200.00.  Ute will send out statements on Nov. 1st.
· Election of New Officers:  We are still looking for volunteers to replace current members, who have all served 6+ years.  They are:  Shane VanOosten (President), Kevin Wilson (Vice President), Bryan McGaha (Secretary) and Ute Chilcote (Treasurer).
Adjournment at 8:15 pm

